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Falcon Club Meeting Minutes from May 10, 2023

Attendees: DeAndre James, Louie Walters, Todd Hoffman, Chrissie 
Reynolds, Nancy Franich, Linda Benko, Lorraine Strassman and Heidi 
Reynolds 

DeAndre started the meeting at 7:08 p.m. 

Minutes fromApr. 13, 2023: Louie Walters made a motion to approve the 
April minutes. The motion was seconded by Chrissie Reynolds. The 
minutes were approved by all.  

Drive 4 Schools: Lorraine has this fundraiser once again this year. Grand 
prize will be 25,000$, many other prizes as well. Fall sports teams will get 
tickets automatically. We would like to see more community involvement 
this year. Might pose this question, “If  you don’t give your $200 
participation donation, where do you think that money will come from?” 

Treasurer’s Report: Currently: $198,740 in the bank, $83,997 is the team 
balance figure. We are working on the remaining expenses for this school 
year. Stipends invoice should be in from district in about a month. It is 
looking like we will be in the black at the end of  this year, or at least break 



even, after 2 years of  losses. Chrissie is resigning her position as treasurer 
effective June 30, 2023. 

Athletic Director’s Report: The school year is coming to an end. Beside 
the rain and make ups, the year went smoothly. Beach Volleyball won their 
league, boys volleyball came in 3 place. Beach Volleyball courts were bid 
here on campus, but bid was too expensive. Louie will look into additional 
bids. 

President’s Report: We attended the SVUSD meeting where more funds 
were requested for Falcon Club. More support was requested for coach’s 
stipends and other expenses.  

Discussions are ongoing with SVEF for more involvement on their part in 
assisting Falcon Club with fundraising efforts. 

These are two possibilities of  getting some extra help. 

Community: DeAndre and Todd presented information about the Falcon 
Club on the My Scotts Valley podcast. They were hoping to get a broader 
message out about the Falcon Club, what we do and how we do it and why 
community support is needed. There will be a parcel tax measure on the 
ballet in 2023, and a bond measure in 2024. The passing of  these two 
measures is important for the future of  not just the Falcon Club, but all of  
our schools. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm 

Possible meeting scheduled for June 7, 2023 

Addendum to these minutes: There was no meeting on June 7, however, 
Chrissie Reynolds sent an email to the Falcon Club board members with a 
resume attached for Alex Burnett. She suggested that we hire him to take 
care of  the Falcon Club bookkeeping duties.


